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SPECIAL THANKS
Thanks to our Anniversary picnic planners: Carolyn Heatwole, Ken Matthews, Jana Zimmerman,

Jeanne Mantsch, Louise Mollinger, David Franks, Scott McLeod, and Jane Spalding.
 

Thanks to our June worship leaders: Carolyn Heatwole, Jeff Ulicki, and Jeanne Mantsch.

To our June Offering Counters: Kathy Bretl, Ken Matthews, Joe and Bev Mueller, Phil Stepanski

and Tracy Bretl, and Joe Rychtik.
 

To our June Communion Servers: Jodi Cowen and Mike Spalding.
 

To Adele Richert for purchasing and planting Roxanne geraniums around the First

Congregational sign and a Sem Ash Leaf Spirea shrub in the northwest corner of the building.
 

To Mike Dimmer for continuing to cut the grass and edge the sidewalks at church, and all the

other pruning and managing of the church grounds.
 

To Jana Zimmerman, Jeanne Mantsch, and Adele Richert who volunteered as “layweeders” to

help maintain the flower beds around the church.
   

To all those who donated items to help refresh our children’s activity bags, and to Avery, Reese,

and Noah Roehrig for stuffing the bags.
 

To Jim Schmit for always picking up the food pantry donations from our congregation and

delivering to The Food Pantry, week after week.
 

Thanks to Bill Bond for sponsoring the CPR and AED training sessions with Paul Taleck, for

hosting our first training session of our Medics in Our Midst program! Thanks to Shandy Roehrig,

Tom Roehrig, David Franks, Chris Fraser, Phil Stepanski, and Scott McLeod for being in the first

group to be trained in CPR/AED device use.
 

To Jeanne Mantsch and Don Niederfrank for representing our church at the Wisconsin

Conference UCC Annual Meeting. 
 

To Bev Mueller for writing greeting cards for the month of June.

IN OUR PRAYERS
Carl Anderson, Savannah Anderson’s father, was hospitalized for just over a month with bladder

and kidney issues. He has just returned home but will need to undergo further testing and

follow-up procedures.
 

Roberta Blumenberg, was diagnosed with shingles earlier in June. She is hoping to get better

soon and back to her normal routine.
 

Jennifer Dimmer’s father, Irv Bork, died on June 5th and funeral services were held for him in

Merrill on June 9th. Irv would have been 84 on June 12.


